
 

         

           

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

     

   

    

  

     

 

  

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

   

LYTTON PARK RESIDENTS' ORGANIZATION INC. 
Box 1348, 2708 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON M4P 3J4 

lyttonparkresidentsorg@gmail.com 

26 June 2023 

Matthew Green 

Toronto City Hall 

100 Queen Street West 

Toronto, ON  M5H 2N2 

iec@toronto.ca 

IE5.1- Two-Stroke Engine Small Equipment: Steps to Pursue a Ban 

Infrastructure and Environment Committee Meeting June 28, 2023 

Dear Chair Jennifer McKelvie and Committee Members: 

Option B - Pursuing a ban on two-stroke engine equipment is needed to protect us and 

our children from the adverse effects of this equipment on our health. City Council should 

enact a bylaw imposing a ban on two-stroke equipment, as soon as possible. 

Residents are mindful of the harm to our health and to our environment, that results from the 

use of two-stroke gas-powered equipment such as leaf blowers. The noise is extreme, 

affecting neighbours many houses/buildings away from where the equipment is being used. 

The noxious fumes emitted by this equipment affects the lungs and health of those using the 

equipment, of people walking by, and of children playing outside. 

A ban on gas-powered leaf blowers needs to be implemented in Toronto, for the health of our 

residents. 

Sincerely, 

Maureen Kapral 

President, Lytton Park Residents’ Organization 

c Councillor Mike Colle 

Caroline Duffy, Senior Policy and Outreach Advisor, Councillor Colle’s office 
Councillor Shelley Carroll 

Councillors Jon Burnside, Jennifer McKelvie, Amber Morley, Anthony Peruzza, Dianne Saxe 

The Lytton�Park�Residents’ Organization (“LPRO”)�is an incorporated�non-profit association, representing residents living in the area 

bounded by Lawrence Avenue West to Roselawn and Briar Hill Avenues, Yonge Street to Saguenay and Proudfoot Avenue. 

https://lyttonparkro.ca/ 
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